

The Bardfield Buzz

Newsletter #32 Friday 7th June 2019

The newsletter will be circulated to all parents every Friday. Newsletters are also held centrally at the School Office and are on the website

School Fete

Unfortunately, we have had to postpone the Fete due to the forecast of rain and gusting winds (not ideal gazebo weather!).

We have decided to reschedule the Fete for Saturday 6th July which will give stall holders time to rebook.

Thank you for your patience and understanding and we are sorry if we have inconvenienced anyone.

Swimming

The children have really enjoyed being in the pool this week. The weather hasn't been kind every day so do please make sure that your child has their school jumper on swimming days so that they can get warm after changing. We also recommend that girls have longer hair in a bun to avoid wet backs from dripping hair or ponytails. Goggles are also a good idea.

As everyone should now know what day their child is swimming on, from next week it will not be possible to phone home if your child forgets their kit. If your child misses their session, we may not be able to refund the lesson cost.

Early morning clubs

Just a reminder that Early Morning Clubs start at 8.00am. It is not possible for your child to join the club more than five minutes after it starts.

Also, if you are dropping your child at an early club please bring them to the door of the hall and do not drop them at the front gate, this is for safeguarding reasons.

Year 6 Isle of Wight evening

We will be holding a meeting at 6pm on Tuesday 11thJune. This is for our Year 6 children and their parents when we will be giving everyone lots of key information about the visit.

Please note that this is the last meeting before the trip on the 15th July, so it is very important that everyone attends.

Frinton

You will have received a letter this week with information about our annual seaside trip to Frinton. This will take place on Tuesday 18th June, within the school day. Please complete the permission slip (let us know if you can help on the day) and make your online voluntary payment of £10.50 by Friday 14th June.

Sports Day

Our Sports Day will take place this year on Monday 17th June (with a back -up date of 24th June). As always children will take part in House activities in the morning and then traditional races in the afternoon.

Parents and friends are welcome to join us for a picnic lunch at 12 noon. If you can't come along and you want your child to join another family for lunch, then please let us know by completing the form that will be going home next week.

We will permit photography at this event but we would ask that you make every effort not to photograph other people's children. If another child is in your photo, please do not share this on any social media site without the express permission of that child's parent.

Non Uniform Days

Thank you for your support this week with the two non-uniform days. It was good to see the children dressed in red, white and blue on the 6th June to commemorate the 75th anniversary of the D Day landings.

Seniors Lunch

We are sad that we are having to cancel our Seniors Lunch this year but we very much hope to be able to offer this again next year.

Updates to the Summer Menu

Just a reminder that we have made a few adjustments to the summer menu which can now be viewed on our school website.

Summer Uniform

As the weather warms up, children are welcome to wear summer uniform **We** will be outside a lot next half term!

Do please make sure that your child has sun-cream applied before school and can apply their own sun-cream if it needs topping up during the day or after swimming. It is a good idea to pop a small named (leak proof) bottle of sun-cream in your child's bag. Children should also have a hat and a refillable water bottle please.

Important dates for your diary.

Saturday 8th June

Summer Fete now postponed to 6th July

Tuesday 11th June

6pm IOW Meeting-Year 6

Monday 17th June

Sports Day

Tuesday 18th June

Frinton Beach Trip

Thursday 20thJune

Induction Two-new Unicorns

Monday 24th June

Reserve Sports Day

Tuesday 25th June

Induction Three-new Unicorns

7.00pm New Parents Meeting.

Saturday 6th July

Summer Fete 12-4pm

Tuesday 9th July

End of Year performance 1.30pm

Thursday 11th July

End of Year performance 6.00pm

Monday 15th July

Year 6 Residential Visit to The IOW

Monday 22nd July

Open Afternoon 3.15pm-4.00pm

Tuesday 23rd July

Proms in The Playground 4.00pm-

6.00pm-change to the date

Wednesday 24th July

Final Assembly

Awards

A huge well done to all of the children who have received awards this week.

Golden Awards

Isabelle W, Ted, Daniel Willow L, Annie L, Ewan Luca R, George N, Summer, Olivia S Rosie W and Alice V.

Presentation Awards

Ayva, Emily K, Ethan R, Eloise, Aimee and Ollie.

Bookworm Awards

Aliza, Jack P, Lola, Henry W, Louise and Maisie R.

Headteacher Award

Amber

On behalf of all of the staff I would like to wish everyone a wonderful weekend.

Mrs Kerrell